Swinton Community Committee - 10th February, 2004


SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
10th February, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association - in the Chair

Ward Councillors

Councillors B.J. Lea, P.M. Lea and Warner - Pendlebury Ward


Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds - Swinton North Ward


Councillors Cullen, Daniels and Upton - Swinton South Ward


Councillor Peter Connor - Lead Member for Housing - Attending for the presentation in Minute 71


Community Representatives

Frank Arnold - Beech Farm Residents’ Association


Mr. A. Camilleri - Swinton Community


Justin Goodman - Swinton Open Space


Elizabeth Gray - Older Peoples’ Forum


Karl Henshall - Parkfield Estate Residents’ Association (PERA)


Liz James - Swinton Open Space


Joe O’Neill - PERA


Martin O’Neill - PERA


Nasima Rahman - Community Organiser


Nicola Ramsden - Swinton Families 


Steve Sheridan - Valley Crusaders 


Christine Sigurnjak - Swinton and Pendlebury Public Transport 



and the Environment 


Barry Wilde - Swinton Open Space


Maureen Wilkinson - Swinton and Pendlebury Public Transport 



and the Environment 


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Sandra Cohen - Citizens’ Advice Bureau



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator



Brian Elsey - Community Development Worker



Jill Jackson - Greater Manchester Police, Community Beat Officer



Paul Longshaw - Housing Services



Julie McKinnon - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator fillin "other names" 


Mark O’Meara - Greater Manchester Fire Service



Michael Scarisbrick - Housing Options Team



Wendy Walker - Salford Community Leisure

67.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE



Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Marlene Goode, Louise Jackson, Debbie Weston and Ivor Zott.

68.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

It was reported that (a) Tracy Henry had joined the Committee representing the Deans Youth and Ladies Football Club and (b) Anne Wilmot would no longer be able to continue as a Member of the Committee due to ill health.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator convey to Mrs. Wilmot the Committee’s appreciation of her services to the various groups in the Clifton area and their best wishes for an early recovery together with a bouquet of flowers the cost of which will be met from the Devolved Budget . 

69.
POST OFFICE AT 2 THE GREEN, CLIFTON

Councillor Warner reported that the leaseholder of 2 The Green had agreed to re-open the post office facility at that address.  It was hoped, therefore, that the facility could be re-opened at an early date.

70.
GREEN FLAG AWARD

(Previous Minute 64 - 9th December, 2003)


Members were encouraged to take part in an event on 15th February, 2004, at which ideas could be put forward on ways of improving facilities at Victoria Park.


Mr. Arnold reported that whilst the improvements to Victoria Park were a good idea they contrasted with the poor quality of the works undertaken to the tarmacadum surface at Beech Farm Playing Fields.  The Lead Member for Environment Services agreed to look into the matter.  The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that, at the first meeting of the Swinton Environmental Forum, it had been agreed that the Beech Farm Playing Fields should be considered as a possible District Park.  Members were encouraged to take part in the next meeting of the Forum to be held on 22nd April, 2004.

71.
A FRESH START FOR HOUSING IN SALFORD - PRESENTATION

The Lead Member for Housing and Paul Longshaw gave a presentation (a) setting out the current housing position in Salford, (b) containing details of all types of housing stock in the City and explaining its role in the wider strategy, (c) indicating the challenges facing Salford City Council and (d) setting out actions for the future based upon the principles of:

· Customers Come First

· Choices For All 

· Performance Excellence Throughout the Whole Housing Community


Actions would be taken in three phases - awareness raising, sharing information and discussions, dialogue and options


In response to a question it was confirmed that the possibility of developing retirement villages was being researched and that the provision of sheltered housing was being reviewed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Lead Member and Mr. Longshaw be thanked for their presentation.

72.
COMMUNITY NETWORK

RESOLVED:
THAT, in view of the indisposition of the presenter, the report on the Community Network be deferred.

73.
COMMUNITY BOUNDARIES

The Area Co-ordinator submitted a report on the implications, for the Community Committee, of the Review of Ward boundaries.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and that no comments be made on the Review.

74.
MULTI-SPORTS PITCHES

The Committee was reminded that, at their meeting on 14th October, 2003, Members had deferred consideration of a grant application by the PERA for funds to remove the agora pitch at Overdale and asked for a further report on options for the future of that pitch.  Accordingly, the Committee considered:

· A report, presented by the Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, describing how the multi-sports pitches had been developed across the City and their current condition and setting out three options for action and associated costs.  The report indicated that, as the pitches had been funded by Sports England, their removal could result in a clawback of funds amounting to £50,000.  It was recommended, therefore, that the Committee meet the cost - estimated at £5,425 - of repairs and improvements to return the agora pitch on Overdale to use

· A report by the Valley Crusaders and presented by Steve Sheridan setting out proposals for repairing, via a combination of voluntary labour and grant aid, and managing the agora pitch at Overdale.  Included was a proposal to install security fencing to prevent further vandalism at the site which was the subject of a grant application referred to in Minute 75 below

· A presentation, made by Mr. O’Neill on behalf of PERA, setting out an alternative proposal for the agora pitch and the surrounding area known as Black Harry.  An application for funding to tidy up the Black Harry had been made to Living Spaces and the conditions of their support was being examined.  A grant application referred to in Minute 75 below had been made to cover the cost of maintaining the site after it had been tidied.  There was potential to establish a caretaker for the area.  The agora pitch would be dismantled and replaced by a children’s playground.  A wider range of community facilities to suit a variety of age groups would be developed including a garden area.  Details of the responses received during local consultation were circulated along with photographs of the area and site plans.

· A suggestion from a group of young people attending the meeting who, whilst acknowledging the popularity of football, asked for consideration to be given to extending the range of facilities available to provide for BMX bikes and skate boards.  Lack of provision often necessitated such enthusiasts creating their own facilities in places which might be a nuisance to the community


In response to the last submission Members and Officers:

· Thanked the presenters for taking the time to advise the Committee of their opinions and needs in a mature manner

· Reported that, arising from the redevelopment of the Swinton Town Centre, consideration was being given to providing more active entertainment on the frontage of the Salford Civic Centre and that provision of skate boarding facilities was a possibility

· Encouraged the enthusiasts to advise the Beech Farm Residents’ Association of the best type of equipment which might be erected on the skate park which was being developed on the playing fields

· Asked the presenters to consider taking part in a Youth Forum which was being developed by Councillor Mrs. Lea


Members discussed the various options set out above and a number of points were made:

· PERA argued that the option put forward by the Lead Member was motivated by the need to avoid clawback.  It was explained that the option was intended to secure future use of the facility in a manner which would satisfy the majority of the community

· The option put forward by the Valley Crusaders would help to address the problem of managing the facility which had led to its past deterioration 

· The Committee were concerned that the responses to the consultation organised by the PERA showed a hostile attitude to young people from outside of the estate using the agora pitch

· Parkfield residents were already inconvenienced by non residents parking on that estate and the further development of the agora pitch would exacerbate the situation

· Representatives of the PERA made a number of allegations - which were refuted - about named community representatives, Council Members and council officers


The Committee felt that the various options were not mutually exclusive.  That it would be possible to initially repair and manage the agora pitch along the lines described by the Lead Member and the Valley Crusaders and also to tidy up the Black Harry as suggested by the PERA.  In the longer term consideration could be given to the more ambitious proposals put forward by the PERA for developing the area as a whole.  Representatives of the PERA, in protest against the perceived hostile attitude and prejudice of the Committee, left the meeting before a vote was taken.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT maximum funding of £5,425.20 be made available from the devolved budget to meet the cost of renovating and retaining the multi-sports pitch at Overdale as follows:-

· Fill all surface holes

· Retain upright steel posts 

· Replace wooden panels with steel heavy duty galvanised mesh




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator liaise with officers of Salford Community Leisure with a view to reducing the cost of the works.




(3) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator facilitate discussions with representatives of the PERA and other parties as to how best to progress the proposed clean up of the Black Harry site.

75.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Area Co-ordinator (a) presented a summary of recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 27th January, 2004, and (b) reported on developments since that date which would enable the Committee to reach decisions on matters which had been deferred at the meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group arising from their meeting on 27th January, 2004, be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes.

76.
SWINTON EDUCATION SUPPORT CENTRE (SESC)

RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator ascertain and advise Councillor B.J. Lea of the impact upon the SESC of the withdrawal of funding from the Children’s Fund.

77.
SCHOOL ADMISSION PANELS

The Area Co-ordinator invited Members who might be eligible to take part in the Panels which the Council organised to hear appeals against admission to or exclusion from schools.


RESOLVED:
THAT eligible Members be encouraged to contact Leanne Nealon on telephone number 793 3017.

78.
THE LIFT PROJECT

It was reported that the application for planning permission for the LIFT development and associated plans were available for inspection at the main reception desk at the Salford Civic Centre.

79.
DUDLEY ROAD - FIRE AT GARAGES

The Area Co-ordinator reported on the outcome of investigations into action which might be taken following a fire at the garages on Dudley Road.  The Fire Service had no authority to act with regard to the storage of materials without the consent of the owner nor could the Environmental Services Directorate tidy up an enclosed site as such could be classed as breaking and entry.  In view of the limited options open, therefore, efforts were being made to identify the landowner with a view to demolishing the garages.

80.
COMMUNITY LUNCH

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator encouraged all Members to take part in the Community Lunch scheduled for Tuesday, 17th February, 2004.  

81.
SHOPS ON MOSS LANE

The Area Co-ordinator reported that an application for planning permission had been submitted to develop 25 flats on the site of the Moss Lane Shops.

82.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 13th April, 2004.

APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF 
THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE : 10TH FEBRUARY 2004
	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE


	DECISION
	BUDGET
	COMMENTS

	1.  Swinton Open Space Community Association

	£1683.00
	Running costs/Laptop/Printer

	Approved £1000.


	Devolved
	It was confirmed that SOS were entitled to secondhand computer and printer from the Police Authority.  

Advised to apply to CVS Community Chest

	2.  Salford African Club 
(CITYWIDE APPLICATION FORM)

	£468.22
	Rent/Planning Permission
	Approved £500
	Devolved
	118 black
268 mixed
1% of population demonstrate commitment to ethnic community

	3.  Swinton Boys F.C.
	£524.59
	Maintenance of  Football Ground
 
	Approved £524.59
	
	As the Budget Sub Group’s questions regarding land ownership were resolved the Committee was able to reach a decision..


	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE


	DECISION
	BUDGET
	COMMENTS

	4.  Salford Leisure Trust

	£4872.00
- £1480.00
	Sports Development Officer.
Please see letter below
	Approved £3,392.00
	Devolved
	As alternative options for funding are still being pursued it is possible that the grant may be reduced or refunded in full. 

	5. Valley Crusaders

	£5000.00
	Security Fencing
	Approved £5,000
	
	Sport England to be consulted as to a type of fencing which would be acceptable to their requirement that the site be open and usable by all members of the community 

	6. Black Harry Maintenance

	£1800.00
	Maintenance of the Black Harry Site
	Approved £1,800
	
	Approval subject to  the applicant securing funding for the initial clean up of the site from Living Spaces.

	DEFERRED
7.  Clifton Playground

	£2000.00
	
	Refused
	
	Funding provided by Newlands Initiative


~

Sports Development Officer Swinton

Swinton has a fulltime Sports Development Officer for Swinton

( Paul Hulme )

The Sports Council pays half his wages and Swinton Community

Committee pays half. Our half runs out in September.

His new employers Salford Leisure Trust are confident that they can

offer a fulltime contract from April 2005.However this leaves a gap of

6 months - 4872.

The budget group is asked to make good the difference to retain the

long-term service for Swinton.

Enquiries are being made as to whether some local health funds can

be used and the outcome should be known in February.

Thank you

Julie McKinnon

Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

Swinton
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